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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

May 18, 2009

GENERAL NOTICE NO. 2009-11-NP-1
TO:

Labor Relations Designees

FROM:
Office of Labor Relations

SUBJECT:
STATE POLICE (NP-1) Bargaining Unit Contract Changes and Extension Agreement

The following summarizes the economic provisions and language changes contained in the Extension Agreement between the State of Connecticut and the Connecticut State Police Union Collective Bargaining Agreement. 

The Collective Bargaining Agreement covering the State Police (NP-1) bargaining unit and effective July 1, 2007 through June 30, 2010, will be extended through June 30, 2012 and will continue in full force and effect except as modified as follows:

Article 37 Duration
The term of the agreement is extended to June 30, 2012.   The provisions of C.G.S. 5-270 et seq., and the regulations thereto notwithstanding, the next window period for this bargaining unit shall be no earlier than August 2011.

Article 19 Compensation Sections One as Follows:

a. There shall be no general wage increase paid to any employee for the 2009-2010 contract year and no change in any pay plan or the Salary Schedule provided in Appendix A of the Contract.

b. The annual increments for the 2009-2010 contract year shall be paid on time in accordance with existing practice.  

c. Effective with the pay period that includes July 1, 2010, all employees on steps five (5) through eight (8) of the T/TFC (SP 1) pay plan shall receive a two and one-half percent (2.5%) salary increase.

d. Effective with the pay period that includes July 1, 2010 all employees on steps nine (9) through eleven (11) of the T/TFC (SP 1) pay plan shall receive a three and one-half percent (3.5%) salary increase.

e. Effective with pay period that includes July 1, 2010 employees on the Sergeant (SP 3) and Master Sergeant (SP 4) pay plan shall receive a three and one-half percent (3.5%) salary increase.

f. There shall be no annual increment made for the contract year 2010-2011.

g. Effective with the pay period that includes July 1, 2011; all employees shall receive a two and one-half (2.5%) salary increase.

h. The annual increment for the 2011-2012 contract year shall be delayed by three months until the pay period following October 1 or April 1 as appropriate.

Agency Labor Relations Designees may send any questions about these provisions by fax machine (418-6491), or call Linda Yelmini at (418-6446) or e-mail Linda.Yelmini@ct.gov
Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations

Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106

